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Press Release

ANNUAL COLLEGE ROAD RACE (BOYS &GIRLS) 2024.
Held on 4th of June  2024.

Zakir Hussain, student of 4th Semester and Princy Jan, student of 2nd Semester won the title of GDC
Vailoo Larnoo Annual Road Race for Boys and Girls 2024 by covering the entire distance of around 4 and 3
kilometers with the timing of 19:12:02 minutes and 25:55:39 minutes respectively .

The event was organized by the Department of Physical Education & Sports under the able guidance
& dynamic leadership of worthy Principal, Prof. Farooq Ahmad Pandith. Both the races were flagged off
by the worthy Principal in presence of the faculty members of the college. For the smooth conduct of the race
security personnel's deputed by the SHO Larnoo and Medical team on duty by the BMO Larnoo were also
present. The Boys race was flagged off at 7:00am from Police Station Larnoo and the girls race at 7:15 AM
from two way Road “Du Wuth’. Both the races culminated at Dessu Junction. Thirty Six students
participated in the event with great zeal and enthusiasm. The participating students displayed a lot of fervour
and excitement as the college staff especially on duty for the purpose encouraged them enroute.

From boys section Waseem Hassan of 4th Semester and Mueen Ahmad Wagay of 6th semester
claimed the second and third place respectively with a close finish timings of 20:04:08 and 20:45:01
respectively. From the girls section Danish Rasool and Nusrat Jan students of 2nd semester with the timings
of 27:05:08 and 29:49:01 were adjudged with the second and third place respectively.
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After culmination of both the races, a simple but quite impressive prize distribution ceremony was
held at Dessu junction, alongside the Daksum Sinthan road. The trophies and certificates were given away to
the first three position holders by the worthy Principal Prof. farooq Ahmad Pandith. The other dignitaries
present on the occasion were Dr. Mudasir Altaf, Prof. Irshad Ahmad, Prof. Fida Hussain, Prof. Syed Mudasir,
Mr. Muhammad Tahir Pandit, Dr. Asif Ahmad Naikoo and Dr. Ishtiaq Ahmad Bhat. Besides security
personnel's deputed by the SHO Larnoo and Medical team deputed by the BMO Larnoo were also present.
Mr. Shamas-U-Din received the momento for guest of honour on behalf of Mr. Sarfaraz Ahmad (SHO PS
Larnoo).Consolation medals were also given up to 5th positions in both the categories.

Principal Sir in his speech encouraged the students to take part in the sports activities and impressed
upon the students to make the habit of doing physical activities on a routine basis. Further, principal sir
emphasized on the life style disorders and sports as a remedy for them. He insisted the participants to involve
themselves whole heartedly in the sports events and use the sports facilities available with the college. All the
members of the college sports committee and other staff members including non-teaching, guest faculty and
LFE’s of the college were actively involved on the occasion to organize the event successfully. The
proceedings of the event were conducted by Dr. Ishtiaq Ahmad Bhat and the ceremony ended with the
formal vote of thanks by Prof. Irshad Ahmad.


